
Dear Parents & Students,
These are difficult times for all of us as part of the human community. Social
distancing, as acknowledged by WHO, is the only full proof solution to the current
Pandemic crisis.  Our government is taking crucial measures to protect us all, we
need to cooperate equally to yield the best returns out of it. 
We have adhered to the government regulations and affirm that the school
closure is in the best interest of our students and faculty, to prevent the spread of
the novel Corona virus in the school and larger community. It is important to
reiterate here that there is no reported case of COVID-19 in our campus family. 
 
As always  ahead of time, our students of standard PG - 9th and 11th were already
done with their Final Exams and results declared in due course of time. However,
the pending Board exams of standard 10th and 12th are still hung. The school
management as well as the Council have been concerned for the same.  We are
unable to inform  the progress here until further notice by the Council and GoI.
We will be  moving to an online Distance Learning format for the promoted
students   and you and your ward will be receiving continuous information in the
days to come. The goal is not to replace the classroom experience but instead
provide a continuity of learning and rigorous preparation of your academics,
despite the school closure.
 
Our teachers will be making use of the BYJU'S Learning App. Students are advised
to download the same and follow it according to their teacher's instructions on
their class Whatsapp groups.  Please ensure the following for a smooth conduct of
the online classes:
• Every student  must attend the classes daily, specially  of classes 9th -12th. The
attendance will be recorded by their respective class teachers. 
• Kindly follow the timetable provided for each class very carefully .
• Parents are requested to  ensure that your ward connects to the class on time and
is not disturbed at all. Please assist  your  ward in all possible ways to make the
studies hassle free.
• The supporting material -like  assignment sheets , audio and video clips etc. will
be also sent as per the requirement.    
Teachers will also be uploading assignments daily. Both students as well as their
parents are requested to take them seriously and fulfill submissions on time.
• Every class teacher will be on call between 9:00am to 2:00pm on school days. Any
doubts regarding studies, assignments or any other issue shall be discussed with
them here.
 
I know that this uncertainty is worrisome but the only thing you can do is stay
inside with your family and be calm. As they say, "Never let a good crisis go to
waste", we stand shoulder to shoulder with our student community to make these
drowsy times productive. 
The school is currently shut until further notice. Hope to see you soon, after your
fight against the COVID-19 is won.
Stay home, stay safe!
 

Ch. Shailendra Patel
DIRECTOR, SPGS
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